The San Antonio Liederkranz Inc.
Board meeting notes of April 15th, 2021				4/25/2021
[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm on April 15th, 2021 by Wayne Marty, Present. Tom Ewing, Todd Keller, Gerd Feigenbutz, David Gray, Wayne Marty, Raleigh Brotherman, Tom Jaeckle, and Doris Gram. The meeting was started with a prayer by Todd Keller. The reading of the minutes from the last board meeting was passed. Todd Keller made the motion to accept and Tom Jaeckle second the motion, accepted as is. David Gray gave us the treasure report and Tom Jaeckle made the motion to accept, second by Gerd Feigenbutz, approved as read. 
Old business: 
Tom Ewing discussed the calendar with the board, calendar is done through May. The parking cost for the wedding on May 1st was discussed. Different options where discussed. Todd to talk to the church to see if we can get parking passes in lure of a donation. Another idea was floated to park at the rehearsal hall and have a shuttle service.
We received an invitation to sing in Castroville August 22nd, 2021 with mass starting at 9:30 am. We will mass on the 4th Sunday in May, June and come back on September.
May 29th will be a get together in Landa Park New Braunfels, this will be informal and the food and drink option are still open. 
Letter to the supporter add some form of possible donation and we discussed how to send this mailing out. Some of our members have passed on and some of the members have moved. The letter David Gray wrote was voted on Todd made the motion Tom Jackle 2nd approved. The idea was floated to hand write the address on the send out and stuff the envelope during rehearsal time. A second letter to the associates should be written and thanking them for their support during the hard time we went through, the dues for these members will be waived for 2021 but we will accept donations. The secretary was asked to write the letter with other members to pass along ideas. A motion was made to waive the dues for associated members by Tom Ewing, David Gray second accepted.
Ben is still working on getting a priest for the workers mass in May. The board voted not to have any kind of refreshments after the service. 
New business: There will be a delegates meeting this Saturday we could get more information on the Landa Park get together and other plans New Braunfels choir will have.
Gebirgs Saenger Fest will be held in Fredericksburg this year. Dues for the North American Saengerbund are due $ 1 per active singer. David should look into paying the dues as soon as possible. It was discussed to start the phone committee and call members to come back to sing. We need to make a new roster and start calling by voices. 
We are planning to have a Christmas concert, we need the commitment from our members to come and sing, we need to find a venue and we need to see what the city will do according to the Corvid action. We would need to find a chair person and we need to get a program with sponsors to cover some of the cost of the concert.
We are looking to have 4th Sunday mass dedicated to our fallen members, currently we are looking to have this in October. Todd will check with the church to get this on the calendar. 
No new news from Doris.
The motion was made by Raleigh to end the meeting Tom Ewing second meeting adjourned.
Gerd Feigenbutz 
Secretary San Antonio Liederkranz




